

PO Box 129 14 Millar Street WAROONA WA 6215 Telephone: 08 9782 6500

Email:

admin@stjoeswaroona.wa.edu.au

Web Site:

www.stjoeswaroona.wa.edu.au

8th June 2018

Mission Statement

Newsletter No: 08

To provide an affordable, quality Catholic education.

Vision Statement

St Joseph's School, as an integral part of the Waroona Catholic Community, is inspired by Christ's teachings.

We endeavour to nurture all children to grow as confident, independent, life-long learners, enabling them to contribute to society with dignity, respect and a spirit of service.

From the Principal

Dear Parents/Guardians, Friends and Students of St Joseph's School, "O Sacred Heart of Jesus, who for the love of me, did gently carry my cross to Calvary. Grant me to suffer and to live with thee. Amen"

Most Sacred Heart of Jesus: Today we celebrate the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus. The heart is what we associate with our deepest loves. Jesus' heart was pierced when the soldier lanced Jesus' side with his spear, on the cross. This action, which is described in scripture, made water and blood flow from Jesus' heart. From his heart flows the blood and water that is mercy and living waters. It is the Heart of Jesus that loves us, enough to suffer, give his life for us and die for our salvation. Since the beginning of Christianity, the Heart of Jesus has been a topic of particular meditation, prayer and love.

Sacrament of First Eucharist: Please keep in your prayers the following 1st Eucharist candidates and their families as they will be receiving Jesus for the first time in Holy Communion next Sunday. This is a very special celebration for all of us as a community of faith. Mass will be celebrated by Fr Wally Kevis and commences at 10am in the Church.

Matilda Gutta Peta Scott Charlie LeRoy Dana Stampone Vee-Jay Schmidt Luis Yldeso **Douglas Scott**

First Eucharist Retreat: Today, the Year 4 class participated in their First Eucharist Retreat here at school. Mrs Poasa and I facilitated the day with wonderful support given by Fr. Wally. Parents joined the students in a Liturgy and afternoon tea at the end of the day.

4-Year Old Kindy Enrolment: Interviews will be occurring during Weeks 7 & 8 (11th-22nd June). Parents are asked to complete an enrolment application form and drop it into the school office if you have a child due to start Kindergarten in 2019. Eligible children would be born between 1 July 2014 and 30 June 2015. Families with siblings already enrolled in the school will still need to enrol children for 4-Year Old Kindergarten. Mrs Dwyer has begun contacting families regarding a Kindy interview date and time.

3 Year-Old Playgroup Enrolment: Parents are encouraged to enrol their child, if born between 1 July 2015 to 30 June 2016, into the 2019 program. Enrolment forms are available from the front office or the school website.

New PA System (Josephite Centre): Through the collective support between the school, parish and P&F, a new PA system has been installed in the Josephite Centre. This is a fantastic addition that will allow greater flexibility when the school, P&F and Parish hold events. The system will be used for the first time at the Year 3 Assembly.

Crisis Management Plan: The school has recently updated its Crisis Management Plan with staff being trained in using the new plan. You'll notice over the coming weeks the updated evacuation plans in all buildings within the school. The students will be taught what to do during an evacuation procedure.

P&F Meeting: All parents and friends are very welcome to attend the next P&F meeting on Tuesday, June 12th at 7pm. I look forward to seeing you all on Tuesday.

MJR Award: The next MJR Award will be announced on Friday 15th June following the Year 3 Assembly. Nomination forms can be found at the front office and in each classroom.

Aussie Sports: The final Aussie Sports fixture for Years 5 & 6 will be held at St Anne's in Harvey on Friday 15th June. Best of luck to all our sporting teams.

Travis Bienkowski - Principal

Ariving In Faith

Dates to Remember

<u>Term 2</u> 30/04/18—29/06/18 <u>Term 3</u> 16/07/18—21/09/18

Term 4 09/10/18 TBC

Tuesday, June 12Board Meeting, 5pm

P & F Meeting, 7pm

Thursday, June 14 Book Swap

Friday, June 15

Assembly, Yr 3 (Date change) MJR Award Winter Sports, Yrs 5 & 6 @ Harvey

Sunday, June 17

First Eucharist, 10am

Wednesday, June 20 BIH Book Assembly

Thursday, June 21

Kindy Liturgy Special Canteen Day

Friday, June 22

Assembly, PP Newsletter, Yr 4 Waroona Derby—TBC

Monday, June 25

Homework Awards

Tuesday, June 26
Krispy Kreme delivery, 1pm—
3:10pm

Wednesday, June 27 Reports go home

Thursday, June 28

1st Reconciliation Retreat @ Shoenstatt Shrine

Friday, June 29

NAIDOC Liturgy, 11am
Free Dress (NAIDOC colours)

Last Day of Term 2

Monday, July 16
First Day of Term 3

Thursday, July 19

1st Reconciliation Parent & Candidate Meeting, 6pm

Friday, July 20

News Assembly, Yr 1

Sunday, July 22

Ist Reconciliation Commitment Mass, 8:30am

Friday, July 27

Grandparents Mass, Yr 5



SCHOOL NEWS

Did you know......

- That's the trouble with the world, too many people grow up.........Walt Disney.
- The Josephite Centre had a brand new PA System & Projector installed recently. We look forward to using it at our school assemblies, discos & other events.
- The 'Scarp to Sea' choir is sounding amazing! They performed for the school at a special assembly to celebrate WA Day last week.
- The students at St Joseph's Waroona recently celebrated WA Day. WA Day aims to raise awareness and discussion on our history, unique heritage, culture, diversity and identity. To celebrate, the students took part in a competition. The Kindy to Year 2 students completed a Western Australian themed colouring competition. The Year 3 and 4 students created Western Australia acrostic poems outlining why WA is such a great place. The Year 5 and 6 students created an 'Instagram' profile for a local Western Australian hero. The entries were incredible and outlined the numerous benefits of living in WA whilst enhancing the students' understanding of our rich diversity and culture.





ALCOHOL, DRUG, VIOLENCE & SMOKE FREE



EVERYONE WELCOME

Friday the 22nd June Doors open at 5:30pm for a 6:00 pm start

At Bianca Panetta Academy of Dance 119 Uduc Road Harvey

\$12.00 per person includes: Bingo Cards,
Sausage Sizzle and Drink

Great prizes to be won on the night
Snacks, Drinks and Glow Sticks for Sale
Tickets available at the Dance Studio or
BPA Dance around USA 2019
Facebook page

All proceeds go towards the BPA Dance Around USA 2019



BEST Playground Resilience Tip

Taming teasing—it happens in homes and playgrounds and can be funny and irksome. Try asking the teaser a question—about what they've said or why they're teasing. "You haven't noticed my freckles before now?"



bestprograms4kids.com



YEAR OF YOUTH 2018

Introduction to Australian Year of Youth 2018; www.youtube.com/watch?v=-TloGCRa7HI

Theme Song; www.youtube.com/watch?v=8YRrEqpGSNQ

Parish Mass Times

Whilst Fr Jay is on leave, our visiting priest for Sunday masses will be Fr Wally Kevis. Fr Wally may be contacted on; uapriest@bigpond.com.

Please note: There will be no Saturday, Wednesday or Friday Masses whilst Fr Jay is away. He returns on June 29th.

Altar Servers

Lily & Indi Della Franca June 10th:

June 17th:

Taylah Platell, Matilda Gutta, MJ Aquila June 24th:

St Patrick's Church Cleaning Roster

June 9th: Lena Deleo, Lidia Templeman Twells

June 16th: Nina Aguila and Family June 23rd: Ange Ferraro, Carmel Look



CONFIDENT MAN

A FREE ONE NIGHT WORKSHOP FOR ANY AND ALL MEN.

WOULD YOU LIKE TO FEEL BETTER ABOUT YOURSELF AND HAVE A GREATER SENSE OF SELF HEALTH, AS WELL AS AN IMPORTANT ASPECT OF BUILDING STRONG RELATIONS

THIS WORKSHOP WILL EXPLOI

- WHAT SELF-ESTEEM IS AND INDICATORS OF HIGH AND LOW SELF ESTEEM
- STRATEGIES TO MAINTAIN HEALTHY SELF-ESTEEM THROUGH CHANGES IN ATTITUDE. LANGUAGE AND BEHAVIOUR.

WHERE: WAROONA RESOURCE CENTRE, 10 HENNING STREET, WAROONA

WHEN: 6:30PM - 8:30PM, TUESDAY 12 JUNE 2018

COST: FREE

FACILITATOR: MARK BURRAGE

CONTACT: 61640619 OR 4FAMILIES.MANDURAH@RELATIONSHIPSWA.OR











Keeping imagination alive in Primary School kids

Kids spend most of the day in classrooms learning concepts and practising skills. But if you wander past the school at lunchtime, you'll see them gallivanting through the playground kicking a ball or setting up a "shop" in

We make it a priority to "lighten up" as much possible, giving the kids a chance to tell us what activities they'd like to see in OSHC for the next week or month, rather than our team always setting the schedule. We think this approach not only enables kids to think freely and imaginatively but it also sparks their curiosity to learn

Some of the other ways we encourage imagination in OSHC include

- Avoiding screens and encouraging interaction between the kids Going outside to the playground to let the kids lead games
- Building spaces, like imaginary forts or cafes using the equipment in the OSHC space Offering a box of LEGO, without any building instructions so the kids can create whate
- Putting out art and craft activities and supervise as the kids create whatever they like!

If you would like to see some of the activities that kids participate in at OSHC, please call into the OSHC space

We're here to make Outside School Hours Care the best experience possible for your child

To find out more about our program, view fees and to register visit www.s

We look forward to seeing you and your family soon

From the Team at Camp Australia

visit www.campaustralia.com.au



CANTEEN ROSTER

Tuesday, June 12: Rebecca Whitbread, Natasha

Armstrong, Peter LeRoy

Friday, June 15: **NO CANTEEN**

Tuesday, June 19: Jeanette Stampone,

Stephanie Drage

Friday, June 22: **NO CANTEEN**

Unfortunately due to lack of volunteers, the school canteen will not be open on Fridays in Term 2.

UNIFORM SHOP

The uniform shop will be open every Monday between 8:40am—9:40am during school term. If you need to order something outside of the usual uniform day and hour, please fill in an order form (either collect one from the office or download from the school website) and leave it with full payment (correct money if paying by cash) in the office. The uniform shop volunteers will fill the order when they are in on the next Monday, sending the items home with your eldest child. "Buy & Sell Waroona School Uniforms" is a Facebook page set up for Waroona schools second hand uniforms also.

Eftpos facilities are available

A copy of the school uniform policy can be found on the school website at : www.stjoeswaroona.wa.edu.au.

We are seeking a volunteer willing to spend a few hours on a Monday morning helping in the Uniform Shop. Contact the office if you are interested.

showing ways to carry out everyone's favourite Commandment- Honour your father and your mother.

Billy and Maddy with their pictures



Taylah, Nash, Rhianna and Alex: enjoying the comics made using our spelling lists.

FAB FIVE NEWS



Madison, Ellise and Taylah are trying to find a bargain.



Evana, Indi, Charlotte, Christian, Nash and Lawson with some of the amazing maps of Australia.



Lawson, Alex, Charlotte, Rhianna and Jaimee are showing off their awesome animal newspaper collages.



Ellise has worked out how to turn empty beer cans into a work of art.



Taylah and Madison's sun catcher creations.





Everyday we warm up our brains by playing Math's Games. Two of our favourites are Rowco and Combo. They require strategy and we are practising our Basic Number Facts at the same time.









